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Subdivisionandzoning

Luke Harvey; Alan; indy0923@aol.com; ojosverdes1721

OBJECTING to SPUD 1312 - Neighboring Resident w/in 300 ft. of Project

Good Afternoon Planning Commission,

My Wife & | would like to submit this objection letter to SPUD 1312, due to the setback modification that allows the
developer to build out to the sidewalk. This will destroy the esthetic, home values, views, etc. for the entire neighborhood,
as no other homes have built out to sidewalk. In addition, this sets a precedent, that North Classen Highland Park is
OPEN for BUSINESS on all types of projects that DO NOT MATCH the design of 99% of the properties in existence here

currently!

Please let me know if you require any additional information, and PLEASE CONFIRM RECEIPT.

Very Respectfully,

Dr. Shani & Luke Harvey
215 NE 14th Street
Oklahoma City, OK 73104



